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ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF COUNTRY 

The Seaford Park Primary School Community acknowledges the Bunurong 

People, the traditional custodians of the land on which our school is situated.  

We pay our respects to Elders past, present and emerging, and we 

acknowledge all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people in our community.  
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

December 2023 

Term 

Week 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Term 3 

November  

1 

Week 9 
House Sports 
 
Community Night 

Term 3 4 5 6 7 8 

Week 10 Swimming Swimming 

Swimming 
 
Prep 2024 Transition 
Session (4) 

Swimming Swimming 

Term 3 11 12 13 14 15 

Week 11  State-wide Up Day  Year 6 Graduation 
Opening of our 
Indigenous Garden 

Term 3 18 19 20 21 22 

Week 12  
Carols by Daylight 
 
Term 4 ends (1:30pm) 

Whole School 
Planning Day – no 
school 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

25 26 27 28 29 

Summer holidays 

Notes 
Term 4 ends at 1:30pm on Tuesday, December 19th. Please note that this date has changed in line with the Department of 
Education’s provision of a whole-school planning day. The staff will plan for 2024 on Wednesday, December 20th.  

January 2024 

Term 

Week 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Term 

Holidays 

1 2 3 4 5 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

8 9 10 11 12 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

15 16 17 18 19 

Summer holidays 

Term 

Holidays 

22 23 24 25 26 

Summer holidays 

Term 1 29 30 31 

February 
Week 1 

Curriculum Day –  
no school 

 
Book Pack Collection 

Day 

Curriculum Day –  
no school 

Students in Years 1 – 
6 return to school 

 
Preps meet their 

teacher 

Notes 
The first day of Term 1 for students in Year 1-6 is Wednesday January 31st. Please see the appropriate notice in this 
newsletter for some of the important dates for the rest of the year.  

Please Note: all of the dates listed above are subject to change 
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LEARNER AT THE CENTRE–DIVERSITY–SOCIAL NATURE OF LEARNING 

As we begin the final few weeks of the term and the school year, the School Improvement Team 

have been reflecting on the development of our school and the areas for focus in 2024. We are 

extremely proud of all the work that has gone into improving the Writing approach at Seaford Park 

– Seven Steps to Writing Success – and want to congratulate all of the staff for their dedication. 

The major impact has been that our students are now eager to write and can’t wait to come in from 

the yard so they can get on with their writing. This motivation and enthusiasm will serve them well 

as we continue to grow, learn and develop in 2024. We are also proud of the learning in 

Mathematics and have seen a significant difference in the autonomy of the students. They have 

begun to understand that, when they work hard at something, set goals and focus, they can have 

an impact on their own learning outcomes and experiences at school.  

Going forward, the work will continue in Writing and in Mathematics and the staff are currently 

reflecting and strategising about how we can improve student agency in our classrooms. The 

teachers have engaged in professional reading and observations of our students to develop an 

approach to implementing high impact teaching strategies and are already considering what that 

will look like in 2024.  

The School Improvement Team also worked on the development of our Teaching, Assessment 

and Reporting Framework (TARF), which includes a statement of how and what we teach, a two-

yearly overview of our curriculum approaches and an assessment schedule. You can read our 

Curriculum Statement by clicking here. 

Another big piece of work will be the development of our Digital Technologies curriculum so watch 

this space for more exciting information on this important area of the curriculum.  

We had an extremely high response rate to our Parent Opinion Survey in Term 3 and are grateful 

to everybody who responded. Once again, the frequency of teacher communication was raised as 

a focus area for our school and we will provide more information on how we will build on that in 

2024.  

As our Prep grade start to prepare for Year 1, they have been learning about ordinal number – 

have a read through their article on the next page to learn about their work on this foundational 

skill. 

https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/curriculum_framework_statement_2023.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/curriculum_framework_statement_2023.pdf
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STUDENT LEADERS 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 

 Congratulations to all of the students who applied for a leadership 

position in 2024. We had a lot of very strong applications and 

everybody who interviewed spoke confidently and thoughtfully 

about the roles.   

 

We have come to a decision on our student leadership team for 2024: 

Role Student Leaders  

School Leader 
Benji  

Taylah  

 

House Captain 

Harper  

Sam  

Lync  

Owen  

 

Communication Leader 

Cooper  

Jenna  

Emma  

 

Environment Leader 
Noah  

Sophie-Lea  

 

Library Leader 
Bailey  

Logan 

 

Art Leader 

Jackson  

Rory  

Allie  

Austin  

 

Play Leader 

Ruby  

Leo  

Riley  

Leona  

Piper  

Stella  

Harlei  

 

Auslan Leader 
Mackenzie  

Lulu  
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HOUSE CAPTAINS 

Every day, two House Captains will do the sports equipment for 

kids to borrow ten minutes before the play bell. The students 

may borrow the equipment and they are expected to return it 

when they have finished. There are consequences in place for 

students who forget or can’t return the equipment: 

- A 1 week ban for students who forget to return the equipment 

- A 4 week ban for students who can’t return the equipment 

(because they’ve kicked/thrown it onto the roof, for example).  

PLAY LEADERS 

This Term we have been looking out for award winners. We have 

finally come up with two award winners, who are Zhia in Year 2 

and Ollie in Year 3 and from last term Mitchell. We have came up 

with a reason to back up our winners the Play Leaders would like 

to say a big congratulations to all the winners and the new 2024 

Playleaders from the PlayLeaders 

  

COMMUNICATION LEADERS 

Every second week we take out the prize draws and 1 lucky 

winner will be pulled from the draw. We have noticed an 

increasing amount of people entering the prize draw which 

means more people are doing good things! Keep it up and win 

prizes!!! 
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NOVEMBER AWARD WINNERS 

LUCKY DIP 

 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

 

SPECIAL LUNCH FOR HIGH ATTENDANCE RATES 
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INDIGENOUS GARDEN 

The official opening of our Indigenous Garden is scheduled for Friday, December 15th. Everybody 

in our community is invited to join us for our ceremony from 9:30am, which will include a Welcome 

to Country and Smoking Ceremony by the Bunurong Land Council. 

Kobi Sainty joined the student leaders earlier this month to come up with a theme for the names of 

our wings and buildings. The general consensus is that native animals is the best option. We are 

working with the Bunurong Land Council to ensure we have the correct translation and we will 

then have signs produced. The Auslan Leaders will work with our Auslan teacher, Serena Thomas, 

to produce videos to help our community learn the Auslan signs.  

IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2024 

Monday, January 29th, 2024   Curriculum Day 

Book Pack Collection Day  Times TBC 

Tuesday, January 30th, 2024   Curriculum Day   No school 

Wednesday, January 31st, 2024  Students in Years 1-6 return   

Thursday, February 1st, 2024   Preps begin    9:30am – 3:20pm 

Monday, March 11th, 2024   Labour Day Public Holiday   No school 

Thursday, March 28th, 2024   Last day of Term 1   School finishes at 2:30pm 

Monday, April 15th, 2024   First day of Term 2    

Thursday, April 25th, 2024   ANZAC Day Public Holiday  No school 

Friday, April 26th, 2024   Curriculum Day   No school 

Monday, June 10th, 2024   King’s Birthday Public Holiday No school 

Friday, June 28th, 2024   Last day of Term 2   School finishes at 2:30pm 

Monday, July 15th, 2024   First day of Term 3 

Friday, September 20th, 2024   Last day of Term 3   School finishes at 2:30pm 

Monday, October 7th, 2024   First Day of Term 4    

Monday, November 4th, 2024   Curriculum Day    No school  

Tuesday, November 5th, 2024   Melbourne Cup Public Holiday No school 

Friday, December 20th, 2024   Last day of Term 4   School finishes at 1:30pm 

 

 

 

  



 

 9 

Newsletter:  
November 2023 

PHOTO OF THE MONTH 

 

 

 

 

 

POLICY REVIEW 

Seaford Park Primary School is committed to providing a child safe and child friendly environment, 

where students are safe and feel safe. 

Our child safety and wellbeing policies outline the measures and strategies we have in place to 

support, promote and maintain the safety and wellbeing of our students: 

• Child Safety and Wellbeing Policy  

• Child Safety Code of Conduct  

• Child safety Responding and Reporting Obligations Policy and Procedure 

• Complaints Policy 

• Student Wellbeing and Engagement Policy 

• Bullying Prevention Policy 

• Volunteers Policy 

• Visitors Policy 

• Digital Learning Policy 

• Aboriginal Learning, Wellbeing and Safety Action Plan 

As valuable partners in promoting and maintaining child safety and wellbeing at Seaford Park 

Primary School we welcome and encourage your feedback. 

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions in relation to our child safe policies and 

practices, please contact the school office by phone (03 9786 5197) or email 

(Seaford.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au). 

https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/1691480749child_safety_and_wellbeing_policy.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/child_safe_code_of_conduct_2023.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/child_safety_responding_and_reporting_obligations_policy_and_procedures_2023.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/1669325723complaints_policy.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/student_wellbeing_and_engagement_policy.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/bullying_prevention_policy_2023.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/volunteer_policy.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/visitors_policy.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/digital_learning_policy.pdf
https://www.seafordpark.vic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/aboriginal_learning_wellbeing_and_safety_action_plan.pdf


 

 10 

Newsletter:  
November 2023 

TEAMKIDS 
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IGNITE THE S.PARK 

Over the past 12 months, we have raised approximately $20,000 locally as part of our Ignite the 

S.Park campaign. We have used the money raised to: 

- Replace the furniture in five more classrooms 

- Upgrade our reading resources in the classrooms and in the school library 

Our current focus is on upgrading the external bubbler taps so the students have access to water 

throughout the day at school, including playtime. We hope that the taps will include an option for 

the students to refill their water bottles. The total cost will be approximately $20, with $10,000 

coming from the school budget and the remaining $10,000 paid for using locally raised funds. 

Once we have achieved this fundraising target, we will shift our focus to replacing the classroom 

library furniture, thus improving the reading experience and motivation for students to engage in 

reading. We are very grateful to all families who continually support our efforts. 

One way you can support our Ignite the S.Park campaign is by donating your 10c refund on every 

bottle and can returned to the collection centre to Seaford Park Primary School. Feel free to share 

our barcode and number with your family and friends so we can all work together to Ignite the 

S.Park.  
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